
 

 

                                                                                              
                                                                                            
 

 
 
 
 
 

info@nationalhighways.co.uk 
                            Tel: 0300 123 5000 

                                          27th December 2023 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Customer,  
 
Re: M69 northbound over M6 junction 2 essential maintenance  
 
We wrote to you on 1st December 2023 regarding our upcoming work on the M69 
northbound which included the re-waterproofing of the bridge, resurfacing, road 
markings and the replacing of bridge joints.  
 
When will this work take place? 
 
Our work will start on 8 January 2024, and we expect to complete by the end of May 
2024 and we’ll be working throughout the day from 8am to 5pm apart from the below 
circumstances. 
 
While most of our work will be carried out under lane closures and 24/7 narrow lanes, 
there will be times when we need to close the road and diversions will be in place. 
During these closures we’ll be working from 10pm to 6am. 
 
To maintain safety, we’ll install a reduced speed limit along with speed enforcement 
which has been designed to protect both our workforce on site and road users.  
 
What does this mean for you?  
 
Please see below for a detailed breakdown of the dates and times regarding full 
carriageway closures and diversions. Please plan ahead and allow additional time for 
your journey.  
 
Access for emergency service vehicles will be maintained throughout.  
 
We’ll make every effort to ensure the impact on the local community and travelling 
public is kept to a minimum. We always aim to work to the programme, however 
unforeseen circumstances or adverse weather conditions may mean changes.      
 
Please accept our apologies in advance for any inconvenience this may cause. 
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Further information 
 
For further information about this work, please contact National Highways Customer 
Contact Centre on 0300 123 5000 open 24/7, email info@nationalhighways.co.uk, or 
write to us at National Highways, National Traffic Operations Centre, 3 Ridgeway, 
Quinton Business Park, Birmingham, B32 1AF.  
 
Information about our work can also be found on our website: 
https://nationalhighways.co.uk/our-roads/west-midlands/  
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Russ Davis 
Project Manager 
National Highways                
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Scan the QR code and help 
us make improvements to 
the way we communicate 
information about our work in 
the future. 
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A46/M69 closed between A46/B4082 roundabout and the M6 J2 entry slip.  
 
Diversion in use on the following dates. 
 

Start Date End Date Closure time 

8th January 2024 9th January 2024 10pm to 6am 

22nd February 2024 29th February 2024 10pm to 6am 

9th April 2024 9th April 2024 10pm to 6am 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

   

 

 
 
M69 closed between the A46 exit slip to M6 junction 2 roundabout and M6 junction 2 
entry slip 
 
Diversion in use on the following dates. 
 

Start Date End Date Closure time 

12th January 2024 12th January 2024 10pm to 6am 

18th January 2024 19th January 2024 10pm to 6am 

4th March 2024 4th March 2024 10pm to 6am 

7th March 2024 7th March 2024 10pm to 6am 

4th April 2024 5th April 2024 10pm to 6am 

8th April 2024 8th April 2024 10pm to 6am 

11th April 2024 11th April 2024 10pm to 6am 

 

 


